
 

 

 

 
For immediate release:  
October 1, 2025 

Contact: 
Rani Taborek-Potter 
402-471-4086 

 

Secretary of State Bob Evnen Offers Condolences on the Passing of Thurston County Clerk Patty Bessmer 

LINCOLN, NE – Secretary of State Bob Evnen expressed his condolences today following the passing of Thurston 
County Clerk Patty Bessmer. 

“I was deeply saddened to learn of the passing of Patty Bessmer,” said Secretary Evnen. “Patty served the 
people of Thurston County with dedication, integrity, and compassion. Her many years of public service reflect a 
deep commitment to her community.” 

“On behalf of the Secretary of State’s Office, I extend heartfelt sympathies to Patty’s family, friends, and 
colleagues. She will be remembered not only for her professionalism, but her extraordinary service to the 
strengthening of our American Democracy.” 
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